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"Dear NIRB - Inuit and the people of Nunavut should have the right to be able to watch the
Public Baffinland Phase 2 Hearings through Isuma TV/Nunavut Independent Television since
there are bandwidth issues in Nunavut and this public hearing should exist in open viewing for
all to see for transparency, legitimacy and clarity reasons on these extremely concerning and
important public concerns pertaining to this mine. Not all elders, citizens and Inuit have the
means to watch these proceedings via ZOOM. Thank you for your time. Sincerely - Eleanore
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